

January 9, 2014

Dr. Larry Hovis Rev. Ka'thy Gore Chappell Cooperative Baptist Fellowship of North Carolina 8025 North Point Blvd., Suite 205 Winston-Salem, NC 27106

Dear Larry and Ka'thy:

Campbell University is very grateful for the Covenant that was established between CBFNC and Campbell University wherein they support each other financially, prayerfully, and in committing to educate and prepare future Christian leaders.

It is our pleasure to submit a brief summary of the many ways that the funds from CBFNC are used both in the Divinity School and in the University. It cannot be overstated the importance and blessing that these funds provide.

In AY 2012-2013, the Divinity School received a total of \$81,009.39 from CBFNC and the churches donating through it. The University received a total of \$47,456.26. Because our fiscal year runs from June 1-May 31, we count the third and fourth quarter giving for 2012, and the first and second quarter giving for 2013 to arrive at the totals received.

The Divinity School used these funds for the following:

Honoraria for Chapel Speakers
Attendance and participation at the CBFNC General Assembly
Promotional items for the booth at the General Assembly
Travel to CBFNC-related functions
Support general operations of the Divinity School, including outfitting and providing a computer lab and supplies for the students' use
\$20/credit hour award to all full-time first-year students

The University used these funds for the following:

Support religion major students through grants and direct aid Support campus ministry-related activities and needs Page 2 January 9, 2014

We receive \$11,000 per year from CBFNC to award as scholarships to worthy students. We normally award to five scholarship recipients. The students for AY 2011-2012 that received these scholarships and the places they are currently serving are:

Daniel Franklin Heath
Lisa S. Grissom
Sandra Stillman-Alvin

First Baptist Church, Wilson
Westwood Baptist Church, Cary
Woodhaven Baptist Church, Apex

Alicia Turner Beard St. Andrews United Methodist Church, Garner

Tyler Guy Wood First Baptist Church, Smithfield

The funding that is received from CBFNC is crucial to the Divinity School and the University's operations and student support. We are thankful and blessed for this wonderful partnership.

Our faculty, staff, students and graduates continue to serve as pulpit supply, interim pastors, and guest speakers in many CBF supported churches. Many of our students conduct their supervised ministry training in CBF churches. All churches that participated in this fiscal year were:

Fall 2012

Amelia Christian Church, Clayton, NC
First Baptist Church, Clayton, NC
Gethsemane Missionary BC, Greensboro, NC
Love Wins Ministries, Garner, NC
Pleasant Grove Baptist Church, Fuquay-Varina, NC
Starting Point Church, Raleigh, NC
The Church of the Apostles, Hope Mills, NC
Victorious Praise Fellowship Church, Durham, NC
Woodhaven BC, Apex, NC
Yates Baptist Church, Durham, NC

Spring 2013

Fayetteville Family Life Center, Fayetteville, NC
First Baptist Church, Erwin, NC
First Baptist Church, Robbins, NC
Lewis Chapel Missionary BC, Fayetteville, NC
Memorial BC, Buies Creek, NC
Mount Carmel BC, Chapel Hill, NC
Neuva Esperanza Church, Raleigh, NC
Trinity Lakeshore Pentecostal Holiness Church, Dunn, NC
Unity Baptist Church, Fayetteville, NC

CBF Day was held on March 13, 2013. Rev. Wanda Kidd was the guest speaker in our Chapel Service that day. Several display and information booths were set up in our lobby for students to browse and review the various information and programs offered. Several CBF representatives were also guest speakers in the classroom, answering questions and sharing CBF's mission with our students.

Page 3 January 9, 2014

As you can see, CBFNC is a VERY important part of our ministry here at Campbell University and a much valued partner in the preparation, training, and sending forth of well-rounded Christian leaders. We appreciate the close ties we have with CBFNC and look forward to an exciting future in our partnership together.

Grace and Peace,

Andrew H. Wakefield

Dean and Professor of New Testament and Greek

AHW:jfm